
 

 
SCHOOL BUS SERVICE DELAYS – UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

GREAT WESTERN HIGHWAY, HARTLEY UPGRADE 

 

The following School Bus Services may be delayed due to roadworks on the Great Western Highway service road.   In addition, the 
School Buses will not be stopping at The Lolly Bug store for the foreseeable future. We will continue to use the stopping bay 
at Hartley Café as long as possible.  

• School Bus S367 – Lion Bus – Hartley to Lithgow Schools 
• School Bus S375 – Swan Bus – Lithgow to Lithgow Schools via Mt Victoria and Blackheath 
• School Bus S371 – Kookaburra Bus – Lithgow to Blackheath Schools via Hartley and Mt Victoria 
• School Bus S368 – Rosella Bus Wentworth Falls to Mount Victoria Public 
• School Bus S370 – Elephant Bus – Medlow Bath to Lithgow Schools via Blackheath 

A bus zone has been earmarked on the Northeast side of the Slip Road corner with Baaners Lane, but it is not yet in operation.  

  



 

 

 

Travelling EAST:  

• Buses travelling on the service road will continue using the Hartley Café store stop, and the Slip Road bus shelter on to the 
Highway.  

• Buses travelling on Browns Gap Road will use the Slip Road onto the highway.  

Travelling WEST:  

• Buses travelling on Browns Gap Road will stop at Erin’s Harp.  

• Buses travelling on Great Western Highway will stop at Baaner’s Lane turnaround Bay. (Please leave enough space for the bus 
to turn around)  

Please contact us during office hours Monday to Friday should you require further information. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


